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IHBC WALES BRANCH MEETING HELD ON THE 14th FEBRUARY 2014 USING VIDEO CONFERENCING AT CARTREFI CYMRU OFFICE’S 28-34 DEAN STREET, BANGOR,GWYNEDD LL57 1UR, 5, COOPERS YARD, CURRAN RD, CARDIFF CF10 5NB AND UNIT 27 DDOLE RD INDUSTRIAL ESTATE, LLANDRINDOD WELLS, POWYS LD1 6DF
In Attendance: Bangor; Ron Douglass, Dave Jump, Debra Lewis and Nathan Blanchard.
Cardiff; Trefor Thorpe, Lindsay Cuddy and Richard S Dean.

Llandridod Wells; 
1. Apologies. 
1.1. Apologies were received from Tina Lloyd and Rory Wilson.
2. Minutes of the IHBC Wales Branch Meeting held on the 22nd November 2013 in the Dolgellau THI Office above the TIC, Ty Merion, Eldon Square, Dolgellau LL40 1PU.
2.1. The minutes of the last meeting were read and agreed as a true record of the meeting (Proposed TT seconded DJ).
3. Matters arising from the above meeting.

3.1. Under item 3.3. NB updated the meeting on VVP developments saying he was unsure about the South Wales local authorities but the North Wales local authorities did quite well (see attached press release).
3.3. Under item 8. NB informed the meeting he had heard from a reliable source
That Peter Jones-Hughes had resigned yesterday.

3.4. Under item 7.1. DJ informed the meeting that he had gauged the membership but had had no response. In addition as Neil Maylan was presently working for Cadw the development of the proposal had not as he was aware progressed.
3.5. Under item 3.5. DL had yet to action to DJ but she had agreed to do so and them DJ would add them to these minutes.

3.6. Under item 3.6. This item was discussed in some detail and DJ confirmed he had copied in the Director but had not had the opportunity to discuss the issue with him. (action DL &DJ)
4. The 2013 IHBC Wales Branch AGM.

4.1. NB informed the meeting that it needs to happen in early April as Papers for the National AGM need to include the outcome of the branches’.

4.2. LC suggested contacting Ross Cannon in the Cardiff team and she would email DJ and DL to see if arrangements could be made. As a fall back option DL would make enquiries with some of her contacts before getting back to DJ.

4.3. NB raised the Business Plan draft he had prepared and circulated to the committee for feedback. NB confirmed the need to increase the bursary to reflect on the fact that the next annual school was to be in Edinburgh. LC confirmed the desire to encourage Affiliates to progress to full membership. TT confirmed the vacant posts in the branch committee and NB said we intend to send out a request for nominations in March. TT suggested adding a brief description of what was expected of the post holder and NB agreed and said this could be done with an addendum to the notice.
4.4. NB reported on the paper he had produced with the idea of an IHBC Wales Branch Award saying that while the other professional awards do include a heritage element to them they do not give any recognition to the contribution made by local authority staff. TT said the proposal has a lot of merit in rewarding good team work for excellent outcomes and it clearly has the basis for some very good ideas. RSD made reference to the changes from the ACO days to the present IHBC. NB said he would take all the comments on board and would knock the wording into shape to reflect those comments. DL made reference to Powys County Council Staff Awards reflecting that the staff feel valued with recognition of their efforts. TT suggested once NB had made the changes it should be circulated to the branch and placed on the agenda on the next meeting.
(action LC,DJ & NB)
5. Proposed North and South Wales visits/events and IHBC Wales Branch future meetings (update)
5.1. DJ reported that after seeking what type of meeting the membership preferred he had virtually had a nil feedback suggesting an apathy from the membership. TT said the IHBC Wales Branch Committee deals with branch business quite well by email. NB said yes but one cannot debate issues as well as by face to face. The meeting went on to discuss the issues and thought that the way forward is to plan events linked to CPD. NB said he would provide a note on the need for relating this to competence .
DL suggested an event targeted at planners and enforcement officers which would also be supported by the RTPI and should get more interest.

The meeting suggested that we contact Clair Deacon , Neil Maylan and Dewi Williams again regarding those visits they had previously promised. (action NB & DJ).
6. The RSAW initiative
6.1. RSD provided the meeting with a full and clear overview of the initiative.
RSD said he was a member of the RIBA but he felt that they had not been serious enough about ‘Conservation’ and about five years ago the RSAW realised that due to the growing demand for conservation that they should be taking it far more seriously. So a Steering Group was formed with the task of putting together a register. The idea being that each region should have its own Conservation Group.
This has happened and so far they have had two meetings either side of Christmas. ( see attached note of Roles and Functions).
7. HEG meeting feedback
7.1. TT reported the last meeting was the 6th February in Aberystwyth-Skills was very much of interest to the Group and to the Welsh Government Ministers. Huw Lewis is still kept abreast of accreditation and very interested in developments and outcomes of the three pilot schemes taking place thorough CITB, Neath Abbey, Rhyl, Arbed and Pontypool which will be re-evaluated after twelve months. There will be an accreditation sub group and the WG will be setting up a task and finish group for evaluating. ( Craft accredited professionals and contractors).  TT said the skills group and HEG are very keen to push this forward.
RSD informed WEL are very keen to become the third Sector on heritage (see attached). TT said the next meeting will be on the 8th May in Cardiff and the Minister will be in attendance. The HEG meeting after this will be on the 24th July 2014 in Llandudno.
LC reported on the External Reference Group who had provided comments on both the Heritage Bill and on the Williams Committee Report, The review of HEG and on the Technical Advisory Group. The meeting said the IHBC clearly needs to have a say on all these.
8. IHBC Wales Branch Officer’s Reports
8.1. NB No additional information to report
8.2. DJ reported that he had received an email from David Priest and had circulated it to the branch membership. The proposal was  illustrated with talks by two of Wales’ foremost experts on historic buildings namely Tom Lloyd and Richard Suggett ( see attached). DJ reported that he had had another email this on an event that he had not yet had the chance to circulate ( see attached).
 DJ said he would now concentrate his efforts on the arrangements for the AGM.

8.3. RD informed the meeting on the health of the Bank Accounts as follows;

Current Account £466.00, Bonus Account £2,037.00 and the Reserve Account £101.00.

8.4. DL Confirmed that she needed to send DJ her report and would do so.

8.5. LC made reference to the draft business plan and said she would look at ways in which the budget could be best used for promoting the membership at events and the like.
(action DL, LC & DJ)
9. AOB
9.1.None.
11. Date and time of the next meeting TBA.
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